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Commissioner Amy L. Ignatius
State of New Hampshire
Public Utilities Commission

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Docket Number (DM 13-070) Waiver Of Puc 3003.05 (a) and Puc 2003.05 (f)
Subject to Puc 205

Dear Commissioner Ignatius:

Please receive our request for a waiver of Puc 3003.05 (a) and Puc 2003.05 (1)
which require Natural Gas Aggregators and Aggregators of Electricity to submit
written notice of renewal to the Commission, sixty-days (60) in advance of the
expiration of such licenses.

Our calendars were marked with the expiration dates not the 60-day notification
period. This was an oversight. We will not make this mistake again.

The waiver serves the public interest as competition in the marketplace is
increased by the presence of more firms. We approach our customers as
consultants for their energy needs and provide, to the best or our ability,
information to our customers to make informed decisions.

The waiver will not interrupt the orderly business of the commission, because we
have not conducted, nor will conduct business in the aggregation of energy until
receipt of our renewed licenses.

Since no New Hampshire person or firm would be affected by the delay in our
license renewal, it would be onerous to issue a full enforcement on this
administrative process.

The only alternative method would be to re-submit our application, which we
believe, would unnecessarily consume PUC administrative time and delay the
potential serving customers in New Hampshire.
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In determining the public interest, since 1978, no firmed owned by me and
conducting business in New Hampshire or any state in New England has ever
had a lien, suit or judgment place against it. Nor has any customer of ours ever
had an un-serviced complaint or an unsatisfied dispute.

We believe the balance of our renewal licensure submittals is complete except
for this detail.

Please contact me if we can do anything to advance acceptance of our license
applications.

Thank you for your consideration.
Best Regards,

Doug Pope
President
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